DA Reciprocal update to KHOG- May 23
· Webinar was provided on the 3rd April and the scheme was officially opened to join. 
· [bookmark: _GoBack]To date only Clarion and MHS (project group members) have joined. The project group have met and acknowledge that perhaps the webinar timing wasn’t great given it was the start of the Easter holidays and the lead up to council elections. Subsequently we have again written to all social landlords in Kent & Medway to encourage joining the scheme, Helen has emailed KHOG and tenancy management sub groups, the MOU has been uploaded to the website, a further article published in the newsletter and I spoke at KHG on the 12th May.  As a result of the presentation at KHG, the chair has emailed all members of this group, endorsing the scheme.
· There has been interest from a number of landlords however each wants to know who has already signed and nobody it seems is prepared to take the first step. At the KHG group on the 12 May some organisations advised that they were likely to sign but were reviewing internally before committing.
· I would like to take this opportunity to endorse the scheme to your organisations, as far as I can see there should be no barriers to joining. The scheme is not legally binding and any member can leave at any time given one month’s written notice, but moreover it opens up the housing options for survivors of DA and their families and can make a real difference to lives
